
Accompanying information to application for revocation

Infringements court case number: 1253907233

Reasons for application

I fi rst became aware of the alleged offence on 16 December 2011 when I was stopped by a police
car. I produced my driver license, and the officer noted the details, but he did not issue any pa-
perwork at the time.I was told that I would receive a ticket in the mail.

I did not hear anything further in this matter until the 15 February, when I received a reminder
notice addressed to “Lehey Yvonne, 47 Kleins Road, Enfield 3352”. This address is incorrect.
As stated on the driver license, my name and address are “Yvonne Lehey, 47 Kleins Road,
Dereel 3352”. It was only a coincidence that the postal delivery person recognized the error and
delivered it to the correct address.

This reminder included an added $22 for late payment, which I believed to be unjustified in view
of the incorrect address.I therefore sent off an application to have this late payment surcharge
canceled because the original ticket had been addressed incorrectly.

Again I heard nothing until 10 April, when I received the current Enforcement Order Notice, still
addressed incorrectly. I asked my husband, Greg Lehey, to contact Civic Compliance, where he
learnt that my letter had been received on 29 February and replied to on 1 March, removing the
late payment surcharge. Butthis letter was also sent to the wrong address!

I do not accept any blame in the way this matter has been handled. The problem is the result of
multiple errors on the part of the police.Although I am no longer convinced that the offence is
as stated (if the police officer can write down the address incorrectly, he can write down the
speed incorrectly as well), I am prepared to pay the original infringement penalty of $244.I ask
you to waive the remaining fees.


